
E C 0 S 
THE 

ENVIRONMENTAL 

COUNCIL OF 

THE STATES 

50 F Street, N.W. 
Suite 350 
Washington, D.C. 20001 

Tel: (202) 266-4920 
Fax: (202) 266-4937 
Email: ecos@ecos.org 
Web: www.ecos.org 

Martha Rudolph 
Director of Environmental 
Programs, Colorado 
Department of Public Health 
and Environment 

PRESIDENT 

John Line Stine 
Commissioner, Minnesota 
Pollution Control Agency 

VICE PRESIDENT 

Todd Parfitt 
Director, Wyoming Department 
of Environmental Quality 

SECRETARY-TREASURER 

Robert Martineau 
Commissioner, Tennessee 
Department of Environment 
and Conservation 

PAST PRESIDENT 

Alexandra Dapolito Dunn 
Executive Director & 
General Counsel 

March 31,2016 

Mr. Paul LaVigne 
WPCSRF Program Manager 
Montana Department of Environmental Quality 
Metcalf Building 
P.O. Box 200901 
Helena, MT 69620-0901 

Dear Mr. Lavirloe: P ~ 
On behalf o(ECOS, I am delighted to congratulate you, Grant Weaver, 
and the Montana Department of Environmental Quality on your innovative 
Clean Water SRF project. 

The state-wide project shared with EGOS, "A Paradigm Shift: Re­
Engineering Wastewater Treatment Plant Operations to Reduce Nutrients 
without Capital Expenditures," used targeted education of wastewater 
treatment operators and some additional on-site, site-specific assistance 
to minimize the need for plant upgrades. 

This work was selected to demonstrate unique uses and dispersion of 
CWSRF funds, and offer a valuable case study that will build state 
capacity and knowledge. Given the popularity of the webinar you 
generously participated in, I know states have already begun to learn from 
your example. Thank you for presenting your experiences, for sharing your 
time and expertise with EGOS, and for your role in protecting human 
health and the environment in Montana and around the country. 

EGOS congratulates you on your efforts; keep up the good work! 

Alexandra Dapolito Dunn 
Executive Director & General Counsel 


